
Republic of Panama 
Superintedency of Banks 

 
 
 
 
 
 
May 27, 1999 
CIRCULAR  Nº 16-99 
 
 
 
 
Mr. General Manager 
At your Office  
 

Reference: Banking Center Customer Service Suspension  
                           Calendar for the year 1999 

 
Dear Sir: 
 
On the occasion of the celebration of end of the process of transference of the complete 
Administration of the Panama Canal, customer assistance of Banks with General License 
will be suspended, all day, throughout the country, on Friday December 31, 1999.  This 
modifies what was previously indicated on the Bank Calendar for this year. 
 
 
Yours Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Mario Luis Romero, Jr. 
Superintendent 
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